

60 Hemlock Road, London W12 oQT T 020 3249 1180



Head's Message



Children in Need was a huge success last week; the highlight most definitely being **Splat the Teacher!** Children seemed to enjoy splatting their teachers, perhaps a little too much, and the amount raised from this was a whopping £100!!! We also raised an additional £259.90 from contributions for wearing spotty outfits and Superhero costumes!

A huge, huge thank you and well done to teachers who took part... they looked extremely cold and damp afterwards, but all had huge grins and took it on the chin, literally. I also want to say a massive thank you to everyone who contributed. This money will be greatly appreciated by children somewhere in this country.



Composer of the week

Next week our composer will be:

Jimmy Cliff





Home Learning

Reception: See EYFS News!

Year 1: Tell me about a rainy day.

Year 2: What made Roald Dahl happy?

Year 3: Write 3 equations that need

regrouping.

Year 4: How do you think you will make your

castle? List the materials.

Attendance

This week the attendance figures are:

8		
1st	Dickens	98.89%
2nd	Carroll	98.85%
3rd	Potter	98.52%
4th	Lewis	98.21%
5th	Dahl	97.04%



Notices

Start of day:

The gates open at 8.20am. If you are dropping your children off earlier than 8.20am, please bring them straight to breakfast club.

To ensure safety whilst building work is being completed, we will be opening the gates next to the scooter and cycle park between 8.20am and 8.30am. A member of the cleaning staff will be next to the open gates to ensure safety. They will close promptly at 8.30am.

We would really like to uphold our Conway tradition of greeting children at the gate and shaking hands, and so ask that you walk through the courtyard to the front gate to say good morning to the teacher on duty.

Unfortunately, we do not currently have anyone available to ensure safety at the back gate at the end of the day as all staff are busy between 4pm and 4.10pm. Ideas are welcome as to how we can staff this.

Dates for Your Diary

Friday 27th November: Year 3 Assembly Performance

Thursday 3rd December: School Photos, please send your children in full school uniform.

Friday 4th December: Year 1 Assembly Performance

Thursday 10th December 6pm: Christmas Carols with Santa

Wednesday 16th December 3pm: Carroll Class Nativity

Celebration Assembly:

27th November: Year 3 and Year 4 Parents. 4th December: Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 parents

11th December: Year 3 and Year 4 parents 18th December: Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 parents

Stars of the Week

For showing honesty, our stars of the week are:





EYFS News

This week has been action packed for Reception. Nativity preparations underway and the cast list is out! Children will be coming home with their lines next Friday. Please use this as an opportunity to practise performance voices. Apologies to Ramzi's mum for the Forest school cancellation this week. On Monday there will be no forest school again, as we use some valuable rehearsal time to start learning our nativity songs, and design our set. Children should still come in PE kit for a ball skills lesson in the afternoon. We will be moving on to shapes in maths next week, describing their characteristics using mathematical terminology. In Literacy we are building up to our big write, inventing our own stories based on Little Red Riding Hood. Ideas for home learning: draw a new character e.g. big pink riding hood, and label her. Design a new setting for our story. Paint some shapes, or spot shapes in the environment and draw/describe them. Use a computer to type a message, and print it out or email it to me!



